We were pleased to have Brother Ernest Somerville @ ¥, with us
for October 13 and 14. He attended the Colgate game with us, and,
although Illinois did not win, he saw the best-fought game of the season.

November 17 and 18 were the home-coming days for Illinois.
There were nine alumni back and a number of visitors. The afternoon
of the seventeenth the Senior Hobo parade was held, in which every
member of the class of 17 dressed up as hobos, clowns, “dames,” ani-
mals, and what not, and paraded through the streets of Champaign.
Saturday morning the intersorority relay races were held in place of
the freshman-sophomore sack rush, which was abandoned last year.
Postulant Christ was picked to run for K A @, the winning team. In
the afternoon the Illinois-Chicago game was played, and we regret to
say that Illinois lost. In the evening, a smoker was held at the chapter
house, at which the Alumni and Residents reviewed old times between
puffs. The Alumni Home-comers were: Brothers Peterson '14; Lundin
'15; Beifuss '15; Owen '16; Behr '16; Carlson "16; Andrews '16; Clayton
ex-'17; and Brotherton ex-'17.

Our newest and most privileged member arrived at the time of
home-coming. His name is Duffy—not Mr. Duffy, but just Duffy. He
came from the Fox River Kennels, and is a five-months-old, pedigreed
Boston bull pup.

Brothers Clark and Owen have been elected to Theta Tau, profes-
sional engineering Fraternity.

Friday night, December 8, the Junior Prom was held. Eight of the
Brothers attended the Prom.

Work has been commenced on the $250,000 music hall which will
be completed in the fall. This will, no doubt, greatly enlarge the music
department of the university.

Phi Kappa sends to the other chapters best wishes for success in

the semester examinations.
HaroLp PATTERSON OWEN.



